558/22
Council - Correspondence

Maureen Bianchet

October 27, 2022

Township of Brock Council
P.O.Box 10

1 Cameron Street East,
Cannington, ON, LOE 1EO

Dear Township of Brock Council Members,

I am writing to request that the speed limit on an approximately 1.5 km portion of Sideroad 18A
between Concession 11 and Regional Road 12 (please see enclosed figure) be reduced from

50 km per hour to 40 km per hour. I also request that a road sign indicating a Hidden School Bus
Stop be installed on south side of the hill on this section of Sideroad 18A (as pictured, and
indicated on the map). Finally, I ask that a speed radar sign that indicates how fast drivers are
going be installed along this portion of road, even if only on a temporary or rotating basis,
similar to what is currently installed in front of Brock High School.

I live at- Sideroad 18A and have witnessed first-hand drivers continually exceeding the
posted 50 km per hour speed limit while my young children and I are waiting for the school bus
in the morning, or when they are being dropped off in the afternoon. Our house is located at the
crest of the hill on this road, and drivers are unable to see that the school bus has stopped,
particularly when they are driving too quickly over the top of the hill coming from the south.
There are at least 5 residences along this small section of Sideroad 18A that have very young
children waiting for the school bus, and it is only a matter of time before a preventable accident
due to speed occurs.

I thank you for your consideration of these requests and look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

Wawwean Branckeat

Maureen Bianchet
Enclosure
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